
 
 

January 14, 2025 
 
 
 
 
Steve S. Cliff, Ph.D. 
Executive Officer 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 I Street 
P.O. Box 2815 
Sacramento, California  95812  
 
Dear Dr. Cliff: 
 
I would like to thank you for your January 13, 2025, letter to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, 
which stated that the California Air Resources Board is withdrawing its authorization request regarding 
its In-Use Locomotive regulation that was sent to the EPA on November 7, 2023.  

 
We have placed a copy of your letter as well as this response into the Air Docket at regulations.gov 
regarding CARB’s request. As a result, the EPA is taking no further action on the In-Use Locomotive 
authorization request (89 FR 14484 (February 27, 2024)) and considers this matter closed.  

 
Should you have any further questions regarding this matter, please contact William Charmley at 
charmley.william@epa.gov or at (734) 214-4466. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

Jane Nishida 
Acting Administrator 

 
 
 


